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All Saints' Episcopal Church

282 Bound Line Road P.O. Box 6015

Wolcott, Connecticut 06716

Church Office Telephone: 203-879-2800

PRIESTLY PERUSINGS
Advent (“coming”), the beginning of the new Church Year, is a time to slow down. This is not what the secular world would have us believe. The message of our culture is to hurry up and shop, shop, shop for lots and lots of expensive Christmas presents; wrap, bake, clean, party, decorate the tree, etc. In the process, most of us become more and more exhausted, frazzled, depressed, etc. The Church takes Advent seriously. This is a season of patience, of holy waiting in anticipation of the coming of Christ – in history, as a child born in a stable and into our hearts, and also in his Second Coming in glorious majesty, to judge the living and the dead. In former days, Advent was a very penitential season, but over the past 30 years or so, has morphed into a period of restrained joy and preparation for the celebration of the Holy Nativity. Like other liturgical seasons, Advent has its own sights and sounds: the color changes to purple (the color for both royalty and penitence); the Advent Wreath helps us count down the four Sundays; altar flowers are replaced by simple greens, the singing of the “Gloria in Excelsis” is replaced by the Trisagion; and the Alleluia and Verse before the Gospel are replaced by Canticles - the Song of Zechariah for the first three Sundays and the Song of Mary on the fourth Sunday; we use Eucharistic Prayer B throughout the entire Advent-Christmas-Epiphany season because of its emphasis on the Word-made-flesh. True to our Anglican tradition, we sing Advent hymns and save the Christmas carols for the twelve days of Christmas. Here are some suggestions for keeping a holy Advent and preparing for the coming of Christ: Plan now to set aside some time for prayer and reflection each day, to converse with God and get your spiritual house in order. Make a sacramental confession to a priest, if you feel the need of it (I hear confessions by appointment). Pray for peace. Keep your Advent wreath in a prominent place – the family dining table is a great spot; open one window a day on your Advent calendar. Decorate your house, little by little, in preparation for the Christ Child’s coming. Set up the crèche (nativity scene), but keep the baby out of the manger until Christmas Eve and let the Wise Men travel from the East across the room until they finally arrive on the Feast of the Epiphany, January 6th. (See more about that Feast below.) Slow down, even as the rest of the world hurries up, and practice patience, as we wait in hope for the coming of the Prince of Peace, our Savior, Jesus Christ the Lord.

Faithfully,

Susan+ 
The new oil-filled Advent Wreath candles are a beautiful and permanent addition to our liturgical life. Safer, cleaner, and more economical than wax candles, the new set complements all of our other oil-filled candles in the church. At the request of Ouida Green and the Altar Guild, the Vestry chose to purchase them in memory of Mary Jacques, using funds donated in her memory - a fitting tribute to one whose life and ministry inspired and brought light to so many. 

Give your family a priceless Christmas gift – plan your funeral now, while you are well and healthy. When the time inevitably comes for it to be put to use, your family will be grateful to you for such foresight, and for the care and concern you have shown for them in the exercise. Taking time now to make a will, write advanced directives (sometimes called a “living will”) for a time when you might be unable to make decisions for yourself, and planning the details of the liturgy for your funeral service will relieve your survivors of making difficult decisions in a time of grief and high stress. The instructions may be altered from time to time, as you wish. It’s important to consult your priest in the planning; I will be happy to visit with you and help you in your preparations. The Book of Common Prayer instructs us about “the duty of Christian parents to make prudent provision for the well-being of their families, and of all persons to make wills, while they are in health, arranging for the disposal of their temporal goods, not neglecting, if they are able, to leave bequests for religious and charitable uses.” This rubric appears at the end of the service of Thanksgiving for the Birth or Adoption of a Child” (p. 445), implying that this matter of business should be attended to as soon as a child has been added to a family. The fact that it appears at all in the Prayer Book may seem extraordinary, but it affirms the fact that God is present both in our beginnings and our endings. Advent is a time of preparation for the coming of the Lord. As we prepare for the coming of the Christ Child at Christmas, let us also prepare for his return in glory at the end of time. The time you take to do this will be time well spent and holy.    SLD+

More on the season of the Incarnation:

Christmas this year falls on Sunday, as does New Year’s Day which, in the Church calendar, is celebrated as the Feast of the Holy Name of our Lord Jesus Christ. This is an uncommon occurrence. However, there are three opportunities for you to worship the Newborn King on Christmas: at 5 PM (Family Service) and at 11 PM (candlelight Midnight Mass) on Christmas Eve, and at our regular 9:30 AM time Christmas Day and Holy Name (New Year’s Day). God willing and the weather consenting, on Friday, January 6, the Feast of the Epiphany, we will have a 7 PM service of Evensong (one of the cornerstones of the Anglican Tradition) with a visit by the three Wise Men, followed by a party of finger foods and a traditional King Cake. 

The Greening of the Church is a joyful activity for all members of the congregation on the Fourth Sunday of Advent (December 18), following church. With “all hands on deck,” the church can be decorated for Christmas in a very short time. Please plan to stay while and join in the fun!

When you come to church during Christmastide, BRING A BELL TO RING during the singing of the “Gloria in Excelsis!”   
Letter from St. Mary’s Hospital:
Dear Reverend Davidson and Congregation,

Thank you for supplying St. Mary’s Hospital with your magnificently grand donation of books! I realize they were required to be distributed to O’Brien 1. The lack of space available allowed for only some of them to be taken there, but rest assured, all the books went to our patients and waiting rooms and various locations throughout the hospital. We are so very appreciative of your generosity. Many patients will reap the benefits of so many wonderful volumes.


Our sincere best wishes for a blessed Thanksgiving and Merry Christmas.

Sincerely, 

Nancy Feola, RN

Manager, Patient Relations

All Saints Womans Group Info  for December


 We had a very successful woman’s retreat on November 19th! There were 13 women in attendance with 5 not being members of the Church.  Deb Borzellino did a wonderful job leading the day-starting with meditation, moving onto discussions and ending with a song. The group discussed having another retreat after the Holidays.


Look for the out-reach glass container to be out as we are collecting for a family in town with many hardships at this time.  The mother is a cancer survivor, one child is currently in remission from cancer however another young child is currently being treated for brain cancer.  All of this has put an unbelievable strain on the family.  The mother is currently out of state caring for the child after the brain surgery and the father has taken a leave of absence from his job to care for the family at home.  From whatever we collect we will purchase either a gift card at a local store or help with paying for home heating oil. The school system superintendent or school social worker will let us know what is best.


The Wolcott Food Pantry is in need of breakfast food items. Please bring in cereal (adult and children), pancake mix, oatmeal, juices and other breakfast food items.  We will deliver them to the Food Pantry before Christmas and maybe continue collection through the winter.


December 15th the woman’s group will be having a pot-luck—of appetizers and desserts!  It is open to all women of the church—please consider attending and spending a little bit of time for yourself at this busy time of year.


We are planning the fundraiser of a “Tea” as we held before. It will be 3/25/12 and our guest speaker will be Flo Goodman—of the Wolcott Historical Society.  More information to follow!  
Men’s Retreat:

Dave Borzellino is looking for interest in a men’s retreat.

As you all know, the women recently attended a four hour retreat facilitated by Deb. As far as I could tell, it was a success. I started thinking about a men's retreat. I would like to volunteer to lead a 1/2 day retreat for us, the men. I was thinking about a Saturday in the end of January or early February. 

 If you are at all interested, please let me know. I think it would be a great way to connect spiritually. 

 Thanks

Dave B

CHRISTMAS at  ALL  SAINTS’

Christmas Eve

5 PM 

Family Eucharist

(with carols and Church School presentation)

11 PM

Candlelight Midnight Mass

(with choir)

Christmas Day

9:30 AM

Holy Eucharist

January 1 (Holy Name)
9:30 AM

Holy Eucharist

Friday, January 6: Feast of the Epiphany
7:00 PM

Evensong, Visit of the Three Kings, and Party
